
SIDMOUTH TOWN COUNCIL 
Minutes of the meeting of Sidmouth Town Council 

in its Capacity as Trustee 
held at the Council Chamber, Woolcombe House, Sidmouth 

on Monday 1 October 2018  
on the rising of the Council Meeting 

 

Ward   Councillors Present: 

Sidmouth North  Dawn Manley 

Sidmouth South Kelvin Dent  

John Dyson  

Paul Wright 

Sidmouth West Louise Cole 

   Sheila Kerridge 

John Rayson 

Primley  Simon Pollentine  

Jeff Turner  

Sidford   Jack Brokenshire  

Ian McKenzie-Edwards (Chairman) 

Sidbury  John Hollick  

   Gareth Jones 

Salcombe Regis Ian Barlow (Vice-Chairman) 

David Barratt 

Apologies:  Michael Earthey, Stuart Hughes, Marc Kilsbie, Frances Newth 
 

The meeting started at 8.15pm and finished at 8.30pm. 

PART ‘A’ 

21         Minutes 

The minutes of the Trustee meetings held on Monday 3 September 2018 were 
signed as a true and accurate record. 

22 Declarations of Interest 

 There were no declarations of interest received at this meeting. 

23 Use of The Ham – Sidmouth Eats Boutique 

Eleanor Carr, Unique Boutiques, had requested to use The Ham to run Sidmouth Eats 
Boutique events on Fridays 21 June, 19 July and 16 August 2019. There would be up 
to ten trading stalls at the evening street food markets which would run from 4pm to 
9pm, setting up from 2pm and the site cleared by 11pm. 

RESOLVED: That permission be granted to Eleanor Carr to use The Ham to run 
Sidmouth Eats Boutique events on Fridays 21 June, 19 July and 16 August 2019; with 
up to ten trading stalls running from 4pm to 9pm, setting up from 2pm and the site 
cleared by 11pm. 

24 Use of The Ham – RD&E Cardiology Fair 
Following a successful event held on Saturday 1 September 2018, Marion Baker had 
requested to use The Ham to run another charity fete/fun day on Saturday 13 July 
2019. 
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RESOLVED:  That permission be granted to Marin Baker to use The Ham for an RD&E 
Cardiology charity fete/fun day on Saturday 13 July 2019. 

25 Manstone Recreation Field – Bore Hole 
Andy Argyle, Chairman Sidmouth Town AFC had written to advise that the football 
club was exploring the idea of drilling a bore hole in order to gain access to 
subterranean sources of water for use on the pitch.  
RESOLVED:  That ‘in principle’ permission be granted to drill a bore hole, as per the 
location advised on the football club’s diagram. This permission is subject to a license 
being obtained from the Environment Agency who govern the extraction of ground 
water to be followed by a formal legal agreement with the Town Council. 

 

 

 

 

 

   …………………………………………… 

       CHAIRMAN OF THE COUNCIL 


